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                                Penny St. Louis Littell

                                                        Inspection Services, Director 
                                                                                                                                                                           Tammy M. Munson

December 10, 2009
COASTAL BAY PROPERTIES LLC 

223A CUMBERLAND AVE  

PORTLAND, ME  04101

229-231 Congress Street & 

1-9 Montgomery Street
Portland, ME 04101

CBL: 013  G006001 & 013  G008001







Hand Delivered  

SECOND NOTICE OF VIOLATION

Dear COASTAL BAY PROPERTIES LLC:                              



On December 7, 2009 at 1:15 PM the City of Portland conducted a re-evaluation of the property located at 1-9 Montgomery St. and 221-229 Congress St. The inspection included individual tenement units identifying specific Housing and Life Safety (Fire) Code Violations. 

The City is putting you on notice of existing Housing Code and Life Safety Code (Fire) Violations observed at 1-9 Montgomery St. and 221-229 Congress St. These violations require immediate correction.  They are as follows:

1. Single- or multiple-station Smoke Alarms are not properly secured, non-working or non-existent.  All smoke alarms within this building must be installed and in working order within seven (7) business days from your receipt of this letter.  If new wiring is installed, the City requires an electrical permit application to be submitted by a Master Electrician no later than November 18, 2009

a. Single-station Carbon Monoxide alarms are required in each unit outside of sleeping rooms

1. Garbage and or debris (storage in the hallways) has been allowed to accumulate throughout the building and property.  All garbage and debris must be removed.  Specific location of such garbage /debris includes:
a.  debris in the  back egress near Unit 7-4, and unused mattresses, clothing, and debris from the basement 
b. Trash and debris from Unit 1-3 and 1-2 must be removed  
2. Trash/dog feces.  The tenants of Unit 1-4 must refrain from throwing trash and dog feces out their apartment window.
3. Electrical: The sub panel electrical “shut off” switch on the exterior of the building must be immediately repaired or replaced by a Licensed Electrician. 
a. A Licensed Electrician must repair the GFI outlet in Unit 9-4’s bathroom.  
4. Effective pest control measures: Unit 1-3 had an excessive amount of pests (fruit flies) within the  unit.  If the pests are not controlled by removing the discarded/ unused food remains from the unit (see #2b) a licensed pest control operator must be employed 
a. A tenant in Unit 5-2 indicated, and property management acknowledged, the presence of “Bed Bugs” in that unit.  A Licensed Pest Control Operator must be employed to prevent further infestation and certification of the same must be provided to the Building Inspections Division.

5. Every window shall be substantially weathertight, watertight, and in good repair. Every window shall include storm sashes with screens or an alternative, equally effective for heat retention and ventilation purposes. 
a. This shall including repairing and or replacing Unit 3-2’s window
6. Minimal heating requirements:  Every habitable room, excepting rooms used primarily for sleeping purposes, shall be served by heating facilities which provide a minimum temperature of at least sixty‑eight (68) degrees Fahrenheit, at a distance of three (3) feet above floor level..
7. The building has Life Safety violations which must be corrected.  These violations are documented on the attached list, and signed plan of correction provided by the Fire Prevention Office. 
8. Fire Door Required: all doors separating dwelling unit, basement, or hazardous areas from egress shall be sixty (60) minute fire door assemblies   
Because this is the second inspection for code compliance, you have incurred a $75.00 re-inspection fee.  Any additional re-inspections will be subject to such fee.  

The City wants to work with you to bring this building into compliance with our minimal standard building and housing codes.  We trust that your cooperation will be evident in your meeting the above time frames.
Sincerely,

 Jon Rioux,

             Code Enforcement Officer

CC:  
Coastal Bay Properties LLC


Bruce C. Drouin, Katahdin Trust Company


Shelley S. Smith, Tranzon Auction Properties 

Penny St. Louis Littell, Dir. of Planning and Urban Development 


Keith Gautreau, Captain/ Fire Prevention Officer 


Ben Wallace, Fire Prevention Officer 


Ann Freeman, Associate Counsel 

Gayle Petty, Senior Lead Officer 


Charles Libby, Sergeant
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